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IMPORTANT DATES 

Dec 

Fri 9  Last Day Students 

 

Jan 2017 

Wed 25 Staff Return 

Thur 26 Australia Day 

Fri 27  Uniform Shop Open 8.30am - 10am 

Mon 30 Staff Professional Development Day 

Tue 31 Staff Professional Development Day 

 

Feb 2017 

Wed 1 First Day of Term Students 

St Mary’s Catholic Primary School 
Newsletter 

Dear Parents, Students and Friends, 

What an incredible week it has been at St Mary’s!  On Monday 

we celebrated the birth of Jesus at the Kindy’s version of the Na"vity Play.  The costumes were incredible and the       

children acted and sang giving great joy to the huge audience.  Following the play there was some a)ernoon tea and a 

surprise visit from Father Christmas.  Well done to Mrs Harper, Mrs Palumbo, Mrs O’Dea and Mrs Zolnier for their      

assistance in preparing the students.  The Spelling Bee for Years 3 to 6 was also held on Monday, with students chasing 

spelling glory in a ba1le for the gold medals. 

The Year 6 Gradua"on Mass and dinner was held on Tuesday evening.  We heard some of the Year 6s’ special memories 

from their "me at St Mary’s with the Year 6 camp featuring prominently.  A)er a shared meal, the students entertained 

their families with some Bush Dancing led by Mr Alber".  Parents weren’t watching for long with the students ge4ng 

their parents up and involved.  It was an incredible evening and a fi4ng way to farewell our gradua"ng class of 2016. 

What an amazing performance from all classes involved in the End of Year Concert and Award Ceremony.  Special thanks 

to our team of ‘Concert Coordinators’ in Mrs Rebecca Murray, Mr Ben Priest and Mr Alber" who have been working 

hard behind the scenes, along with all staff in ge4ng individual class items polished and ready for the day.   

Parents would have received their children’s reports on Wednesday.  If you have any concerns, staff will be at school 

next week with Tuesday or Wednesday being the best days to discuss a report with a classroom teacher. 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank the St Mary’s community for making me feel so welcome 

over the last four months and wish everyone a safe and Merry Christmas and hope you create some   

special family memories with your children over the Christmas break. 

God Bless 

Paul Cronin 

Address: Box 247 Bunbury 6230 

Telephone: 9726 7500 

Fax: 9791 3219 

Email: admin@stmarysbnby.wa.edu.au 

Newsletter items: evans.aurelia@cathednet.wa.edu.au 

Web Page:  www.stmarysbnby.wa.edu.au  

Vision Statement 
 

 

Prayer 
O God of all beginnings and endings, we praise and thank you for the gift of this school year.  It has O God of all beginnings and endings, we praise and thank you for the gift of this school year.  It has O God of all beginnings and endings, we praise and thank you for the gift of this school year.  It has O God of all beginnings and endings, we praise and thank you for the gift of this school year.  It has 
been a time filled with grace and blessings, with challenges and opportunities, joys and  sorrows.  The been a time filled with grace and blessings, with challenges and opportunities, joys and  sorrows.  The been a time filled with grace and blessings, with challenges and opportunities, joys and  sorrows.  The been a time filled with grace and blessings, with challenges and opportunities, joys and  sorrows.  The 
days have passed quickly, O Lord.  The weeks, the months, the  seasons, the holidays and holy days.  We days have passed quickly, O Lord.  The weeks, the months, the  seasons, the holidays and holy days.  We days have passed quickly, O Lord.  The weeks, the months, the  seasons, the holidays and holy days.  We days have passed quickly, O Lord.  The weeks, the months, the  seasons, the holidays and holy days.  We 
now prepare as we await the  birth of the child Jesus at Christmas. Give us the rest and refreshment we now prepare as we await the  birth of the child Jesus at Christmas. Give us the rest and refreshment we now prepare as we await the  birth of the child Jesus at Christmas. Give us the rest and refreshment we now prepare as we await the  birth of the child Jesus at Christmas. Give us the rest and refreshment we 
need this summer.  Let our efforts of this past year bear fruit.  Watch over us inneed this summer.  Let our efforts of this past year bear fruit.  Watch over us inneed this summer.  Let our efforts of this past year bear fruit.  Watch over us inneed this summer.  Let our efforts of this past year bear fruit.  Watch over us in    
the weeks of rest ahead, and guide us each day as you have done this past year.the weeks of rest ahead, and guide us each day as you have done this past year.the weeks of rest ahead, and guide us each day as you have done this past year.the weeks of rest ahead, and guide us each day as you have done this past year.    
May we continue to grow in age, wisdom, knowledge and grace all the days of ourMay we continue to grow in age, wisdom, knowledge and grace all the days of ourMay we continue to grow in age, wisdom, knowledge and grace all the days of ourMay we continue to grow in age, wisdom, knowledge and grace all the days of our    
lives. lives. lives. lives.     
AmenAmenAmenAmen    



ANNUAL REPORT 2017 

The Annual Report to the School Community, incorpora"ng the Principal’s Report, Board Chair’s Report and P & F 

President’s Report, will be made available on the school website under the Compliance Data link, by the end of 

next week. 

 

YEAR PLANNER 2017 

The 2017 Year Planner is also a1ached later in this newsle1er. 

 

UNIFORM SHOP 

The Uniform Shop will be open tomorrow morning, 9 December from 8.30am to 9.30am.  It will then reopen on 

Friday 27 January 2017 from 8.30am to 10am for any last minute uniform requests. 

 

CHOOSE RESPECT AWARD WINNERS FOR 2017 

Congratula"ons to the following students who were nominated for 

the Choose Respect awards:  Isabel Fisher, Jack McGee, Abigail 

Bovell, Louis Wright, Adrianna Minnella, Koby Drage-Edwards,    

Lorenzo Fimognari and Anoushka Heble 

Each student will have the opportunity to march with other local 

school winners on Australia Day as part of the City of Bunbury’s 

Australia Day celebra"ons. 

STUDENT AWARDS 

SCHOOL NEWS 

YEAR 1 Thomas Piacentini Eva Edmondson   

 

YEAR 2 Emmanuel Menzie Frances Best   

YEAR 3 Niamh Hamill-Harling Cadel Bele   

YEAR 4 Marcus Smargiassi Koby Drage-Edwards   

YEAR 5 Aleesha Zaccagnini Jai Cahill   

YEAR 6 William Pedley Tom Steele   

A.R. 100% Charlee Sidebottom    

PHYS ED 50KM Keira Hall Jayden Kelly   

100KM Harry Jones Kade Lubcke 150KM Kace Brand 

PRINCIPAL Raymond Do Brianna Spinelli   

Benjamin Lincoln:  100 Club - ’Most laps run in Year 1’   

SPELLING BEE COMPETITION 

Students from Years 3 to 6 ba1led in out in St Mary’s Spelling Bee   

Compe""on.  Previous rounds of the compe""on in the classrooms 

had unearthed the four best spellers from each year level who then 

ba1led it out in the finals.  The tension was high and the compe""on 

fierce.  Congratula"ons to  

Aidan Hall (Yr 5), Mary Hynes 

(Yr 6), Maddison Cream (Yr 4) 

and Lily Kilpatrick (Yr 3) for 

taking home the gold medals. 



CONDOLENCES 

Our sincere condolences are once again extended to Simon and Bianca Torrisi and family on the recent loss of   

Simon’s father.  Our thoughts and prayers are with them at this sad "me. 

 

URGENTLY SEEKING CANTEEN VOLUNTEERS FOR 2017!! 

Please contact Alison Gray on ali.gray238@gmail.com if you are able to assist in the canteen in 2017.  The success 

of the canteen is hugely dependent on our wonderful parent volunteers. 



END OF YEAR AWARD WINNERS 

STUDENT EXECUTIVE 2017 

It was with great pleasure that we announced our 2016 Student Execu"ve yesterday. 

  Head Boy - Flynn Smith   Deputy Head Boy - Kace Brand 

  Head Girl - Aurora Postma  Deputy Head Girl - Caitlyn Hebbend 

Congratula"ons, Flynn, Aurora, Kace and Caitlyn. 

 

RE NEWS 

Sacramental Dates 2017 

 

 

Confirma)on 

 

 

 

 Eucharist 

 

 

 

 

Reconcilia)on 

 Name Award Title 

Year 4 Lance Santos Excellence in a Specific Learning Area 

Mathematics - Number 

 Kade Lubcke Persistence and Effort 

 Catherine Pham Christian Living 

Year 5 Jacob Orsi Excellence in a Specific Learning Area 

Mathematics 

 Aurora Postma Effort and Persistence 

 Max Sarre Christian Living 

Year 6 Jake Michell Excellence in a Specific Learning Area 

Mathematics 

 Mary Hynes Academic Excellence 

 Raegan Carr Christian Living 

Health and Physical Education Year 4 Elizabeth Curtis  

      Year 5 Jai Cahill  

      Year 6 William Pedley  

Science     Year 4 Brady Emerson  

      Year 5 Molly Turner  

      Year 6 Carl McIntyre  

Specialist Learning Area—Italian Lily Bott  

Citizenship Award Michela Villani  

Principal’s Award for Outstanding Work 

Ethic and Dedication 

Maya Lubcke  

Year 7 Indigenous Scholarship BCC Raegan Carr  

 Skye Carr  

General Parent Sacrament Meeting 14 March Tuesday Parish Hall 6.00pm 

Mass of Oils Year 6 11 April Tuesday Cathedral 10.00am 

Confirmation Parent/Student Meeting 30 May Tuesday Parish Hall 6.00pm 

Commitment Mass 11 June Sunday Cathedral 10.00am 

Confirmation  17 June Saturday Cathedral 6.00pm 

General Parent Sacrament Meeting 14 March Tuesday Parish Hall 6.00pm 

Eucharist Parent/Student Meeting 9 May Tuesday Parish Hall 6.00pm 

Commitment Mass 21 May Sunday Cathedral 10.00am 

Eucharist 28 May Sunday Cathedral 10.00am 

General Parent Sacrament Meeting 14 March Tuesday Parish Hall 6.00pm 

Reconciliation Parent/Student Meeting 15 August Tuesday Parish Hall 6.00pm 

Commitment Mass 20 August Sunday Cathedral 10.00am 

Reconciliation 29 August Tuesday Cathedral 6.00pm 



 



 
 

 



ITALIAN PIZZA MAKING 

The Year 6 students enjoyed the opportunity of crea"ng culinary delights during the annual Pizza making day with 

Mrs Scasserra.  The students agreed the finished products were delicious.  Special thanks to our parent helpers in 

Paula Lubcke, Vince Di Lallo and Shannon Michell. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ST VINCENT DE PAUL COLLECTION 

Thank you to the many families who donated to the St Vincent de Paul       

appeal.  Mick Dixon from Vinnies spoke at Monday’s assembly about how 

grateful they were for the dona"ons that would be used for Christmas     

hampers for local families in need. 



 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 


